PARISH OF NORTH TURTON

Minutes of the 41st Annual Parish Meeting

held at the Barlow Edgworth on 15th May 2017
PRESENT: 

Councillor J Catterall (in the Chair)

Parish Councillors D Appleby, P Birch, H Dowle, A Dickenson and D Wild  
District Councillor C Rigby, Mrs G Syddall (Clerk) and two members of the public

1. Welcome
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming those present.

2. Minutes

Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on 18th April 2016 were circulated and read. 

3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Chairman’s Report

The Parish Council Chairman, Cllr. John Catterall, reported on some of the work of the Parish Council over the last year:

A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. 31 applications have been commented upon in the past year, of which 13 related to extensions or alterations to dwellings. Eleven were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings. The Parish Council supported seven of these, and objected to the other four.

Members of the public have frequently attended the council meetings and had opportunity to give their opinions on planning applications, and voice their concerns on issues such as changes in bin collections.
Some of the other things the Parish Council has been doing include:

· Repairs to the toilets in Belmont, including a replacement door 

· Repairs to the Potato Pie footpath in Belmont 

· The purchase of a replacement notice board for Belmont

· The purchase of an additional dog bin for Belmont

· Further replanting at the Community Orchard in Birches Road

· Laying wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown, St Peter’s Belmont and the war memorial in Egerton

· Organising the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth 

· The preparation of a risk assessment for the Parish Council’s assets
The three villages have all been entered into the 2017 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition. Judging starts in June.

Councillor Catterall thanked Councillor Daniel Wild for chairing the Parish Council so well over the last five years. He also thanked the parish clerk and district councillors Colin & Jean Rigby for their work and support, and Alison Herd who looks after the toilets in Belmont so well.
5. Parish Council Accounts for 2016-2017
These were presented in shortened form. 

For the financial year 2016-2017, the Parish Council’s precept was £29,551. 

Other income for the year included £9,300 from Blackburn with Darwen Council for the parish Litterman scheme, and a VAT repayment of £272.

Net expenditure for the year was £44,044; including £16,642 on the Lengthsman/ Litterman schemes, £710 on insurance, £609 on a new computer and updated software, £612 on membership of the Lancashire Association of Local Councils; £2,170 on repairs to Belmont toilets; £2,326 on donations; £1,373 on a replacement notice board for Belmont, £1,000 contribution to the Pennine Way marker project; £240 audit fees, and £14,973 on staffing costs (two members of staff).

The remaining £3,389 was spent on telephone/broadband provision/website/electricity at the toilets/stationery/postage/tree works and the purchase of a dog bin.

Reserves at the end of 2016-17 amount to £52,683 (this excludes a grant of £6,700 reserved for the restoration of the George & the Dragon painting which used to hang in the Reading Room at the Barlow).

6. Parochial Charities 2016
Details were presented of the aims of the Parochial Charities and their assets. Several donations had been made during 2016.

7. District Councillor’s Report 

Councillor Colin Rigby reported that council tax had risen by 1.9%, plus an additional 3% for adult social care.
A reduction in local authority funding means that BwD have lost 1200 jobs, largely through early retirement.

The District Plan came into force in August 2015. The government demands for more new houses means that BwD aims to build 480 new dwellings per year. However, only 48 new homes have been built so far this year.

In the town centre, the Cathedral quarter is now a pleasant open area, but it has proved difficult to attract occupants. 
Changes to the bin collection service were made without consultation.

The Boundary Commission has decided to alter the wards within Blackburn with Darwen. There are currently 24 wards with 64 councillors; this will reduce to 17 wards and 51 councillors. Each ward will have three councillors and an equal number of electorate. North Turton with Tockholes ward will disappear, with Tockholes going into Darwen South. North Turton will become part of the Darwen Rural ward. Regrettably, the Turton name will be lost.
The Parish Council agreed to write to the Boundary Commission suggesting that the ward be named ‘Turton and West Pennines’.

Councillor Rigby finished by thanking Daniel Wild for chairing the Parish Council over the last five years, and he congratulated John Catterall on his appointment as Chairman.
8. Reports from Parish Organisations
Reports of their year’s activities were presented to the meeting on behalf of:

North Turton Welfare Committee
10th Bolton (St Anne’s) Brownies
93rd Bolton (St Anne’s) Rainbows
9. Any Other Business
Councillor Appleby spoke about the Network for Nectar scheme, whereby pollinator pathways are created by planting wildflowers alongside roadways.

It was agreed that the Parish Council would look at possible sites.

The meeting ended at 8.55pm

